October 26, 2021, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors.

Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, and Renee Wagner.

Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as items were being discussed and before each vote. No public was present.

The Davis Road Dirt & Gravel Road grant reimbursement request was complete. Tom McClure, Erie County Conservation would be contacted for review.

Kevin Bartlett reported that the Oshkosh truck was used to pull out a stuck fire truck at a fire on Wildman Road.

The restrooms at the Greenfield Community Park will be winterized and closed before this weekend.

Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt Resolution 2021-14 approving the Gary Boyd subdivision on Williams Road. Steve Rathmann seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt Resolution 2021-13 authorizing the transfer of \$ 44,634.00 from the American Recovery Fund to General Fund. These funds were the result of calculations for loss of revenue from 2020 compared to 2019. The funds were allocated to the Road Maintenance Contractor budget line item, to cover expenses for the Wilson Road improvement project. Steve Rathmann seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

The Budget Worksheets were reviewed. The PSATS Salary Survey was reviewed. The financial position of the Township and employee raises were discussed. Employee retention was discussed. Road projects and remaining funding were reviewed and discussed. It was decided to allocate the remaining funding to Road Maintenance. Raises will be discussed at an upcoming meeting.

Steve Rathmann made a motion to adjourn. Sal Fedele seconded. Motion carried unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:33 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner Secretary